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DearMs Scarlett,

Re: Inquiry Into IndigenousEmployment

TheCity ofMarionhasa firm commitmentto actionswhichsupport‘practical
reconciliation’initiatives.ThroughtheLiving KaurnaCultural Centre,establishedin
2001 andthroughworkingwith ourneighbouringcouncilsto developtheTappaIri
ReconciliationAgreementwe areworking in partnershiptowardimprovedoutcomesfor
aboriginalpeople.

In termsof employmentfor aboriginalpeople,ourmain experiencehasbeenthrough
threepositionsattheLiving KaurnaCultural Centre. Whilst you are seekingsubmissions
on positiveoutcomes,it wouldbetrueto saythat theemploymentoutcomesfor
aboriginalpeopleattheLKCC havenotbeenpositive for arangeofreasons.

Dueto theexperiencesof thepast threeyearshowever,wehavebeenableto more
clearly identify issuesandfactorswhich havenot contributedto a successfulemployment
experience.Weremainhopefulthat, havingidentifiedtheseissues,wecanwork in a
moreconstructivewayto supportaboriginalpeoplein our employment.

Theidentifiedissuesinclude:

• Supportis neededfor aboriginalemployeesto navigateconflicts anddifferences
between‘whitefella’ bureaucracyrequirementsandaboriginalculturalways.

• Roleclarificationis veryimportant,with clarityabouttherole ofgovernanceand
theseparateresponsibilitiesof employedstaff

• Patience,understandingandcommitmentto culturalawarenessdevelopmentis
required
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• Provisionin HumanResourceManagementpolicesandproceduresfor thingslike
“sorrybusiness’sothat thereis a sharedunderstandingandrespectofemployer
expectationsandemployeeleaveprovisions.

I wishtheStandingCommitteewell in their inquiry andlook forwardto readingofthe
outcomes.It is hopedthatthefindingsof theinquiry will helpcontributeto improved
employmentopportunitiesandconditionsfor aboriginalpeopleandcommunities.

Al
Yourssincerely,~‘

Searle
ChiefExecutiveOfficer


